District 6
Mid-Southern California Area 09
May 3, 2016
Minutes
Scott called the meeting to order at 7:06pm with the serenity prayer. There were 51 in attendance. Lynn volunteered to read the GSR Preamble.
Registrar Report:  Andrew gave the Registrar report.  He welcomed the new GSR’s to our District who stood to introduce themselves and which group they represent:
· Jim – Book Study Mon 6:30pm in HB
· Lynn – St. Wilfred’s Big Book Study Thurs 10am
· Jordan – B Street Bonfire Meeting Tues 7pm NB
· Cody – Big Book Study Thurs 8pm How Hall
· Wendy – Women’s Closed Meeting Thurs 5:30pm at Thursdays
Secretary’s Report:  Jessica gave the secretary’s report. She presented last month’s minutes to be reviewed by the body. Chris made a motion to approve the minutes. This was seconded by Kevin. The motion passed. 
Treasurers Report: Gustavo gave a treasurer’s report. He reviewed the District Income Statement and Expense Budget. He reviewed the contributions that were made in the April to the District as well as the expenses for this month. Dave made a motion to approve the minutes with the amendment for actuals of May to be changed to the month of April. This was seconded by Julie. Motion passed. 
Alternate DCMC Report:  Manya gave a report and touched on service sponsorship. She opened it up to the body to share about experience with service sponsorship. Pat, visitor/ District 18 DCMC shared his experience with having a service sponsor and also offered to be a service sponsor to the group.
GSR School Report:  Scott gave a report in Erica’s absence. He welcomed all new GSR’s and announced that 2016 workbooks still have not been to distributed by the area yet. During this report Lois made an announcement that there is a Concept Study every month at 6:30pm before the District Meeting. 
Introductions of Visitors:  Pat – District 18 DCMC
Concept and Tradition presentation: Lisa shared on Concept 5 and Caroline shared on Tradition 5. William volunteered to share on Concept 6 for the meeting next month. Elizabeth volunteered to share on Tradition 6.
Old Business: The pre-conference workshop was held in April and some of the members that attended gave a share back. Mike, Mary, Caroline, Ralph, and Clifton presented to the group their experience attending the pre-conference workshop. 

New Business: No new motions were made. Patrick, DCMC from District 18 announced that their District will be staffing the booth for the OC Fair. Sign up information to follow. Scott announced that we will be moving into group visitations for dark meetings and discussing strategy to get GSR representation.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Committee Highlight: In lieu of a committee highlight, any committee in need of a budget to move forward with committee responsibilities raised their hand. Archives and Grapevine committee expressed need for a budget. 


April Birthdays
Lisa – 2 years
Elizabeth – 11 years
Mary – 41 years

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. with the Responsibility Pledge
